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Spring Grove Fringe

Minutes of the

Annual General Meeting

Held on

Thursday 13th October 2004.

Present:


John Edwards (Chair),  John and Barbara Higham, Lynn Charlton, Jonathon and Jacqui Rollason,  Amanda Shaw, Pat Lines, Jo Need, Nigel Duffin, Roger Chown, Helen Dawson, Tony Tresigne, Nick Sheldon, Lawrence Birley, Pam and Alan Vaughan, Jackie Steinitz. 

Apologies:


Suzanne Jones, Veronica Birley and Anna-Lena Kleinert.

Minutes:



2003 minutes were agreed. 

Merton Scrap Scheme: Spring Grove Fringe has joined this scheme . Annual subscription is £35. Materials obtained were used for ‘Alice’ costumes and will be useful for future Pantomimes. The Meeting agreed to carry on using the Scheme.

Matters Arising:

None.

Financial Statement:


John Higham presented the annual Financial Report. 

The ‘Spring Grove Fringe’ Bank account is now in use.

Oklahoma estimated profit is £1700.

Our target is to always maintain a £500 account balance to cover Expenses, Lighting and hire of the Hall.

£1200 to be paid out to the Cyclists who fund raised for the Royal British Legion – the charity supported by the Oklahoma production.

Forthcoming Productions:


Fri 10th and Sat 11th December 2004 – An Evening of Roald Dahl stories proposed by Jo Need and Pat Lines.

Fri 11th and Sat 12th March 2005 – Panto – actual Production to be decided

Fri 10th and Sat 11th June 2005 - Weird Sisters. Lawrence Birley would like to direct this piece by Terry Pratchett.
Any Other Business:

Use of Hall:  The Meeting agreed to continue the block booking of the Hall on Wednesdays, for the foreseeable future. Any ideas for how this time should be used to be channelled through Gavin Chaplin.

Tickets: Pam Vaughan’s ticketing system worked very well for Oklahoma from both an Administrative and Financial point of view.  

Christmas Party 2004: It was agreed that there would be another Christmas Party on 16th December.  The Waggon and Horses, Surbiton (near the Assembly Rooms) has been suggested as the venue. £100 from funds will go towards food and an initial drink.  There will be (optional) party pieces as last year.

Officers: Jonathon Rollason was elected Chairman


John Higham remains Treasurer


Gavin Chaplin remains Secretary.

Jonathon made a vote of thanks to John Edwards, our outgoing Chairman, for his work in the past year.

Subscriptions:


Q. When are Subscriptions due ?

A. Today.

Q. Who should be paying an annual subscription ?

A.  All SGF members and any new members who have participated in one production. Traditionally, joining members are not asked to pay a subscription until after one production. This offer, designed to encourage new members is a ‘Free Production’ and not a ‘Free Year’.

Subs are now due and remain at £12.00 per individual and £20.00 family membership. 

Cheques should be made payable to ‘Spring Grove Fringe’ and forwarded to John Higham as soon as possible.

